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Friday 15th December 2023 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

It has been a privilege watching the children in their Christmas performances this week. Each class 

contributed a mixture of singing, reading, acting, playing and dancing Christmas songs, readings and 

nativities. Thank you to the Friends of St Peter’s for putting on drinks after the performances and for your 

kind donations of money. As always, we appreciate you supporting us and coming along to the 

performances. We hope you enjoyed them. The staff were very proud of the children as I am sure you 

were too. 

                                                                                            

Christmas discos are coming up next week and tickets should have already been purchased via MCAS. They 

all start straight after school at 3.15pm and finish at 4.30pm. Please can children be collected from their 

usual pick-up point. This includes all year 6 children as it is a later finish, and it will be dark by 4.30pm. 

Children are invited to wear non-uniform on their disco day (even if they are not attending the disco). 

Children who are booked into after school club on their disco day will be collected from the hall by 

wraparound staff at 4.30pm and taken to club where you can then pick them up in the usual way.  

Monday 18th December- Reception disco and non-uniform day 

Tuesday 19th December- Year 1 and 2 disco and non-uniform day 

Wednesday 20th December- Year 3 and 4 disco and non-uniform day 

Thursday 21st December- Year 5 and 6 disco and non-uniform day 

 

NEWSLETTER 
 

http://www.stchadsacademiestrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/st_bratton?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


                                        

Please also be reminded that the children can now bring in £1 to buy their hand decorated Christmas 

decoration to take home. They have enjoyed completing these and all money will go towards purchasing 

resources for classes. 

                                                                                                                                                

An email has gone out this week inviting year 2 parents to come along and look at their child’s work books 

on Monday 18th December. Parents can come during either 9-11am or 3.30-4.30pm. Please enter via the 

school office where staff will sign you in. Thank you for your patience with this and we hope you enjoy 

looking through your child’s work. 

                             

Our Christmas lunch is Wednesday next week. We have already received a lot of orders. If you still need to 

order a Christmas lunch for your child, please do this by the end of Monday 18th December. Christmas 

lunch order slips must be collected from the office and payments can be made via Telford and Wrekin 

School Lunches website or cash in a labelled envelope.  I am sure the staff and children will have a lovely 

festive time! 

                                                                                  

We break up at our normal time on Friday 22nd December so as a treat, classes will have a movie 

afternoon. Children are invited to bring in one small treat-sized snack for themselves to eat during the 

afternoon. Strictly no nuts please due to pupils with allergies and this is a snack for your child only. If you 

wish for your child to take part in this, you must complete this electronic form by Tuesday 19th December. 

https://forms.office.com/e/nkJzkiwy1J  

 

Thank you and well done to all our staff and children for their hard work this week. Best wishes and we 

look forward to another successful week! 

Mrs Oakley 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/nkJzkiwy1J


Year 5 

Today, children in Year 5 have an Art Day where they are investigating typography which is creating type 

faces. We have experimented with mark making and have learned about famous typographers. We are 

now making maps and using skills we have learned to label them. This afternoon we are going to make our 

maps 3D. Mrs Lewis, Bella and Jade from 502 have shown children how to make boats.  We are looking 

forward to finishing our work this afternoon.  

     

     

     

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

This half term, Year 6 have been enjoying their World War II topic. The final lesson was about the 

consequences of the war on Britain and the wider world. Here are some of the double page spreads they 

produced in this lesson: 

 

 

 



In Music, we have been listening to jazz music in the style of Burt Bacharach and then improvising our own 

parts using the glockenspiels.  

     

 

In Art, we have been learning about negative and positive space. Here are some photos of us working on 

our negative space pictures.  

     

      

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to all the parents, children and relatives who have donated toys for the charity hamper 

give away at the Telford Community Grocery. Together we are making a huge difference. 

Kind regards, Miss Crossland 

 

 

 



House points 

 

This week Caer Caradoc 

 

291 

Haughmond 

 

285 

Stiperstones 

 

345 

Wrekin 
 

371 

So far this 

term... 
2327 2114 2516 2061 

 

Weekly winners! 

Well done, Wrekin! 

Termy winners so far! 

Well done, Stiperstones! 

 

Lunch time WOWs! 

READY RESPECTFUL SAFE 

Bryony W 5O1 William P 3G1 

Holly B 5O1 

 

 



 

 



DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Date Event 

Friday 15th December Wrap Around Christmas Holiday Club – bookings close 

Monday 18th December Year 2 parents invited to look at work books 9-11 or 
3:30-4:30 

Monday 18th December School Christmas Disco 3:15 – 4:30 – School hall 
Reception (wear party clothes to school) 

Tuesday 19th December School Christmas Disco 3:15-4:30 – School hall Years 1 
and 2 (wear party clothes to school) 

Wednesday 20th December School Christmas Disco 3:15 – 4:30 – School hall Years 3 
and 4 (wear party clothes to school) 

Wednesday 20th December Christmas lunch for pupils  

Thursday 21st December  School Christmas Disco 3:15 – 4:30 – School hall Years 5 
and 6 (wear party clothes to school) 

Monday 25th December Christmas holidays 

Monday 8th January  Spring term begins 

Thursday 11th January Year 3 Dogs Trust Workshop – details to follow 

Wednesday 20th March Year 4 visit to Wroxeter 


